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RoadWatch Update for the Week of Sunday, March 16, 2025 

 
MANATEE  
 
SR 70 from Lorraine Road to Bourneside Boulevard, Bradenton: Construction 
project: This project includes widening SR 70 from Lorraine Road to Bourneside 
Boulevard from a two-lane undivided roadway to a four-lane or six-lane divided roadway, 
depending on the location, construction of roundabouts on SR 70 at Uihlein Road, Del 
Webb Boulevard, and Bourneside Boulevard, intersection improvements at the existing 
signalized intersection of Greenbrook Boulevard and Lorraine Road, construction of four 
bridges over two Braden River crossing locations, new drainage system, construction of 
10-foot shared use paths, street lighting, and landscaping, and installation of new fiber 
optic cable connecting the two signalized intersections to Manatee County’s regional 
Advanced Traffic Management System (ATMS). 
 
This week, crews will work to spread, mix, and grade the roadway subgrade and base 
material from Uihlein Road to Del Webb Boulevard. Del Webb to the eastern project limits 
will be paved during daytime hours. Short term lane closures will be used for the tie-in 
locations to existing SR 70. Light pole bases and underground conduit will be installed 
east of Uihlein Road. Bourneside Boulevard continues to be closed, with reconstruction 
of the roadway with lighting and drainage improvements. Drainage work will continue on 
SR 70 between Greenbrook Boulevard and Lorraine Road. 
 
Please use caution and watch for trucks and construction vehicles entering or exiting the 
work zone throughout the construction limits. Work will occur Monday through Saturday 
from 7 a.m. to 5 p.m. Please use caution and be aware of workers and flaggers in the 
area. 
 
Bourneside Boulevard is closed to construct the south portion of the Bourneside 
Boulevard roundabout. During this time, no traffic will be permitted on Bourneside 
Boulevard between The Masters Avenue and SR 70 in either direction while the existing 
roadway will be under construction. Motorists should use caution in the area and follow 
the provided detour route provided by way of The Masters Avenue to Lorraine Road. The 
closure will be in place until April 2025. 
 
Greenbrook Boulevard is expected to be closed in May 2025 to construct the south portion 
of the Greenbrook Boulevard intersection. During this time no traffic will be permitted on 
Greenbrook Boulevard between SR 70 and Skip Jack Loop in either direction. The north 
side of Greenbrook Boulevard and SR 70 will remain open. A complete detour and 
message boards will be provided in advance of the closure being implemented. 
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